
 
 
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear parents and carers, 
What a great a start we have had to our new school year. Our new Reception children have settled in 
beautifully and all of our returning children have quickly adapted to their new classrooms. If I haven’t spoken to 
you already, I hope you have had a wonderful Summer break and enjoyed the time with your families. 
Dates 
I shared some dates with you yesterday, and already there are changes! A letter is coming home tonight about 
afterschool clubs being ran this half term and how you can secure your child a place. Please note, the multi-
sport club places will be allocated to the first 30 responses and the football will be by invitation only following 
the trials next week; there is no charge for the trials but do need a tick to show your child will attend them. 
In the coming days, further details of important dates for the whole Autumn term will be shared to give you 
plenty of notice for events that you may want to attend. 
Parking 
Parking is always an issue at St Leonard’s and I ask that you carefully consider the whole community and the 
safety of our children when parking to drop off or pick up your child. As a school, we will be recording the 
number plates of cars that are parked illegally or dangerously and will hand out leaflets around the fines that 
could be incurred. Also, the Local Authority are to send Enforcement Officers around regularly to monitor the 
situation – so please park thoughtfully. Parents are not allowed to park on the white ‘zig-zag’ lines next to the 
crossing patrol, on pavements or in front of the Residential Care Home’s entrance. There are streets behind 
Tunstall Village Road with a cut that brings you through to the school – but again, don’t park over residents’ 
drives please. I am very proud of the relationship that we have built with our residents and keen to keep this. 
Attendance 
As always, I will begin the year by ‘bleating on’ about how important it is that your child is in school and on time 
every day. Statistics show that missing even a few sessions each year will soon amount to a significant level of 
missed educations that will often never be caught up. You may have heard on the news recently how Bridget 
Phillipson MP – Secretary for State for Education – has shared statistics from 2024 that show that a child who 
misses time in the first week of term is likely to become ‘persistently absent’ compared to peers who attended 
the full week. Often the cause of absence is unauthorised holidays. Please note that holidays will NEVER be 
authorised, regardless of the purpose or reason for the trip, and penalty notices will be issued. Please see the 
attached leaflet for more information. 
Great North Run 
St Leonard’s has staff members and pupils running the Great North Run and Junior Great North Run on Sunday 
and we wish them all the very best of luck. If you are also taking part in this wonderful race, we wish you a fast 
and safe run. For those of you watching it, like me, enjoy the amazing sites and sounds that are synonymous 
with this iconic half marathon.  

 
Whatever you are doing this weekend, have a lovely time and enjoy the last of the Summer sunshine while you 
can. Happy Weekend! 

 
Dionne Dunn 
Headteacher 
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